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	U.S. Senate Slated To Consider Surface Transportation Bill Tomorrow

Tomorrow, Senate Majority Leader Harry Reid (D-NV) plans to bring a two-year surface transportation bill to the Senate floor. The bill, which had its revenue title approved by the Senate Finance Committee earlier this week, would expand a number of programs, like the Transportation Infrastructure Finance and Innovation Act (TIFIA) program and also consolidate a number of federal transportation programs. The highway title of the bill was adopted late last year by the Senate Environment and Public Works Committee chaired by Senator Barbara Boxer (D-CA). The transit title of the bill was adopted last week and includes language to expedite the federal New Starts process through which new transit lines are funded. In a positive step for our agency and other transportation stakeholders, the Senate adopted an amendment this week (in the Senate Finance Committee) that would retroactively bring pre-tax transit benefits in line with similar parking benefits. Our agency has listed the commuter tax benefit as an important item in our Board-approved legislative program.
House GOP Seeks Federal Employee Pension Contributions as Offset To Pay for 

Portion of Surface Transportation Bill 
As the U.S. House of Representatives leadership seeks to find funding for its version of a four year surface transportation bill, a proposal has come forward to offset the cost of the bill, in part, with revenues derived from increasing the contribution of federal employees to the Civil Service Retirement System (CSRS) and the Federal Employee Retirement System (FERS) by 1.5 percent of their salaries over a three-year period. This change in the rate of CSRS and FERS contributions would be effective next year. According to the House Oversight and Government Reform Committee, making this change would reduce federal spending by more than $44 billion. According to the Congressional Quarterly, a respected Capitol Hill publication, funding the transportation bill in this manner adds “another powerful foe —public employees unions — to the coalition already arrayed against pieces of the House’s surface transportation bill, joining traditional transportation unions, environmentalists and even some business and transit interests that dislike the way the bill handles funding for mass transit.”
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